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28 March 2024 

 

 

 

 

Dear

  

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 13 

March 2024. You requested the following:  

We understand it’s a criminal offence for employers not to pay PAYE or GST to IRD. Our 

impression is that IRD does not prosecute these offences very much so we ask:  

1. How many employers have been prosecuted for not paying PAYE collected 

from employees to IRD in 2023. How does that compare to the previous 

four years? Same question for GST? 

2. If the numbers being prosecuted has been declining, what is the reason? 

3. What are the considerations when IRD is looking at employers for the 

offence? 

4. In the years to June 2022 and 2023, what was the GST and PAYE owed to 

IRD?  

Question 1 

The table below provides a breakdown of the number of completed prosecutions relating to PAYE 

and GST for the past five financial years ending 30 June.  We note that in respect of the GST 

prosecutions, we can’t identify in each case if the taxpayer is an employer (for example, the 

figures below may include sole traders with no employees). 

Year ended 30 June PAYE GST 

2019 19 12 

2020 25 14 

2021 11 27 

2022 7 21 

2023 8 20 

 

 








